
CALLLING ALL NOAHS 

Earth is in crisis. We all are witnesses to this.  There are 
prophets who are saying “Prepare,” and the Noahs of the world 
know that an ark made of wood with two of every kind is not the 
solution. Imre Vallyon is a true 21st-century prophet and he is 
saying the next 20 years are the most critical time in our 
entire history on this planet and will determine the future for 
many generations to come. Our future depends on how we respond 
to the tremendous forces that have been and will be hitting this 
planet both from exterior sources outside the solar system and 
interior sources from the higher planes.  These forces, both 
materialistic and spiritual, are increasing and will increase to 
levels we have never before witnessed on this planet. They could 
move us into the promised Golden Age or send us off the deep 
end. We stand at the precipice, the turning fork in the road. 
Which path will humanity choose?  

We need to understand that the earthquakes, volcanoes, extreme 
weather conditions, eruptions of fires, economic instabilities, 
governments and corporations in crisis are all part of the 
external and internal energies stressing our planet (and thereby 
stressing humanity).  People who are not able to adapt to this 
increase in vibration hold on to the past and respond through 
anger, frustration, and even violence.  People who can adapt to 
this increase in vibration rejoice in the changes and embrace 
and embody this new vibration.  They are the ones who understand 
what is happening and can allow this new energy into their 
being, allow the higher vibration to rework and create a new 
human being.  

The beauty of the new Aquarian frequency that has been 
manifesting since 1875 is that we enjoy coming together in 
groups, discovering more and more the power of the group, 
especially when the group is harmonized and works as one.  When 
any group embraces this new vibration it becomes an enormous 
catalyst for change. Such attuned groups will be the 21st-
century arks. Their impact on the inner planes will usher in the 
Golden Age. In his new book, “Planetary Transformation, “ Imre 
says that even a few thousand Souls, united and harmonized 
within, can lead Planet Earth through the dark days ahead.  He 
also says that we are very lucky to be alive at this time. Why 
are we lucky to be alive at such a dark and critical time? 
Because we have been training for thousand of years for this 



very moment. You may not recognize the power of that last 
sentence, but pause for a moment and realize that you have been 
incarnating for thousands of lifetimes for this very moment, and 
if you are reading these words, you have been drawn to the truth 
behind these words. You have enormous treasures hidden within 
your own being. These treasures are waiting to be discovered—and 
they will be discovered. Once you discover those treasures, you 
will become a Warrior of Light who will make a difference on 
this planet.  A Warrior of Light is someone who knows from 
within what is needed at any moment. This may seem like the 
writing of science fiction or a script for a Hollywood movie, 
but what is possible for mankind to achieve in the next 20 years 
is beyond most everyone’s imagination. The answer lies within. 
The increasing energy frequency will allow many more people who 
are searching to find that treasure. They will come together in 
groups because they know a group’s energy can change mankind’s 
destiny. Prophets like Imre Vallyon have been preparing the way 
for the last 50 years. The time is now. 
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